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In  November  NATO’s  enhanced  Forward  Presence  Battle  Group
Latvia  was  strengthened  by  Iceland.  This  information  was
disseminated across Europe. But what is behind this fact?

November 3, at Ādaži base, Minister of Defense Artis Pabriks
and Commander of the National Armed Forces Lieutenant General
Leonīds  Kalniņš  marked  Iceland’s  accession  to  the  NATO
Battlegroup in Latvia.

It is reported that as part of NATO’s expanded presence in
Latvia,  Iceland  will  make  a  contribution  in  the  field  of
strategic  communication.  Communication  experts  from  Iceland
have  also  joined  NATO’s  expanded  presence  battlegroups  in
Lithuania and Estonia.

This event shows nothing more but NATO’s tools of manipulating
public opinion. In this particular case, NATO tries to give
weight to a very minor event in order to simulate its activity
in the Baltic States. Taking into account the fact that Latvia
as well as Lithuania and Estonia are increasing their defence
spending at NATO request, the Alliance has to do something to
show its commitment to maintain the security in the Baltic
region. In reality NATO authorities are sick and tired of the
Baltic States constantly asking for help.

It’s  hard  to  imagine  how  Iceland  could  strengthen  NATO’s
enhanced  Forward  Presence  Battle  Group  in  the  Baltic
countries. Though it is known that Iceland is a NATO member
since the alliance’s foundation on April 4, 1949, few people
know that Iceland does not even have a standing army, and its
defence  forces  consist  of  a  militarized  coastguard  and  a
paramilitary force. The more so, Iceland’s strong pacifist
history has led to considerable opposition to NATO membership
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in Iceland.

In 2019 while during a visit by the Secretary-General Jens
Stoltenberg to Iceland, the Prime Minister Katrín Jakobsdóttir
spoke of her support for withdrawing Iceland from NATO. Her
party, the Left-Green Movement, is the senior partner of the
Icelandic government also supports withdrawing!

So,  NATO  and  Iceland  have  found  a  way  how   to  actively
demonstrate their help without doing anything in reality.

The  purpose  of  establishing  and  deploying  NATO’s  enhanced
presence  battlegroups  in  the  Baltic  States  is  to  enhance
NATO’s deterrence and strengthen the Alliance’s defense by
demonstrating solidarity against all forms of aggression. The
only thing Island could do in this situation is to demonstrate
solidarity with Latvia. But Latvia needs much more and hopes
for real aid. Does Latvia need such military contingent on its
territory  which  could  not  really  defend  it  in  case  of
aggression? Should Latvia pay for such unreliable defence?
Does NATO deliberately weaken its enhanced Forward Presence
Battle Group Latvia?
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